
OK, I’m Judy Johanson, Environmental Engineer with Wafer Tech. 5509 NW Parker Street, in Camas, 

Washington. And my comment is regarding the permit change for changing the first fall flush from 

October first to September first. The reason for that is our facility has reached consistent attainment and 

I don’t have a problem with us doing a quarterly sample once a year. But if there’s a fall storm event in 

September, then we would have to sample for that and then again for Q4, so it’s adding an additional – 

doubling our sampling requirement for those facilities that have reached consistent attainment.  

Another comment I have is that I just learned today that the facilities that have reached consistent 

attainment are exempt from sampling again for eight quarters to meet benchmark, and I might have 

missed it, but I did not see that in writing in the draft permit, so if that’s the case, I would recommend 

that be added. And that’s all for my comments. 

 


